Data protection information for Shian course

Photos will be taken during the course. The photos will then be published on various channels and media. We plan to publish them on the following media and channels: Website of the Aikido Schule Mannheim e.V., social media presences of Instagram, TikTok, Facebook and LinkedIn, websites of Yamashima Sensei, newsletters and e-mails, print media such as flyers.

Photos may also be taken in which you can be seen and recognised. If you realise that photos are being or have been taken of you and you do not wish this to happen, please contact the photographer proactively. The photographer will then delete the photos and not use them.

Purposes and legal bases for processing

The legal basis for the processing is Art. 6 para. 1 sentence 1 lit. f DS-GVO. We have a legitimate interest in the production and publication of photos for the purposes of marketing, documentation and reporting on the event.

We only process photos of children (persons who have not yet reached the age of 18) on the basis of consent in accordance with Art. 6 para. 1 sentence 1 lit. f DS-GVO.

Who can see the photos?

The publications make selected photos publicly accessible. The photos are thus made available to users of the Internet and social media as well as recipients of print media.

How long we process the photos

If no single predetermined purpose is intended for individual photos, we process the photos for an indefinite period. Deletion is not planned in this case. We delete the photos if there is a legal obligation to do so. Use on the internet and social media constitutes permanent use, which is not limited to the act of publication.

We delete photos that are intended for one-off use (e.g. one-off print of an anniversary booklet) after they have been used and a transitional period has expired. The transitional period is based on the regular limitation period for claims arising from the use of the photos and is three years after the end of the year in which the use took place.

Your rights as a data subject

You have the right to request information at any time about which personal data we process about you and to receive the data you have provided in a structured, commonly used and machine-readable format.

You can request the correction and deletion of this data or that the processing of your personal data be restricted.

You can also object to the processing of your personal data.

You also have the right to lodge a complaint with the supervisory authority. The competent supervisory authority is:

Aufsichtsbehörde Baden-Württemberg Prof. Dr. Tobias Keber Lautenschlagerstraße 20 70173 Stuttgart

Telefon: 07 11/61 55 41-0

poststelle@lfdi.bwl.de

Responsible in terms of data protection and data protection officer

Responsible in terms of data protection:

Aikido Schule Mannheim e.V. Rheingoldstr. 187, 68199 Mannheim info@aikido-schule-mannheim.de